Great Barrington Fire District


Minutes for Prudential Committee Meeting on March 7, 2023
Great Barrington Water Department

17 East Street Great Barrington MA 01230
Board Members and Employees Present:


Walter Atwood



Chairman – Prudential Committee
Kenneth Schumacher 



Member – Prudential Committee


William Brinker



Member – Prudential Committee

William Foster                                                Member – Prudential Committee


Pete Marks




Superintendent


Cynthia Ullrich



District Clerk

Guests in attendance:

Thomas J. Scanlon Jr, CPA


Scanlon & Associates CPA
James Mercer




Housatonic Water Works Treasurer

The meeting was called to order at 4:30 P.M. by Prudential Committee Chairman, Walter Atwood.
Citizen Speak Time:
Approve the Minutes of the Meeting of February 21, 2023:
WB made a motion to approve the minutes from the February 21, 2023 meeting.  WF seconded the motion. Motion passed with a unanimous vote.
Superintendent’s Report:

PM reported they are actively working on the inventory of lead service lines. The valve in the box cleaner has been retooled.  Reports from the water samples for the UV upgrade have been sent to Tighe & Bond. Hydrants were cleared after the last snow storm.  PM suggested David Strassler be contacted regarding trees that will need to be removed to prepare for the upgrades to the Green River pumping station. PM also informed the board that a Notice of Determination would need to be filed with the conservation commission pertaining to the pumping station upgrade.
The board directed CU to send David Strassler a letter pertaining to the removal of trees.
Thomas Scanlon presented the board with the audit management letter for the year ended June 30, 2022.  He told the board that the audit went smoothly.  Deficiencies that have been identified in previous years still remain – segregation of duties and the lack of timely turnover of fire district taxes received from the Town of Great Barrington.  The board was informed of new lease requirements.
WB made a motion to pay the invoice Scanlon & Associates Certified Public Accountants submitted for professional services in the amount of $10,000. WF seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote. 

Old Business:   

Jim Mercer asked about the progression of the interconnection with H.W.W.  He is looking for budgetary numbers. 
New Business:

WB and WF will be on the salary subcommittee. 

Having concluded its business, Mr. Atwood moved to adjourn the meeting and the meeting was adjourned without objection at 5:30 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,
Cynthia Ullrich

District Clerk

